Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
KIMLEY-HORN AND ASSOCIATES, INC.
The St. Lucie County announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: The in-person meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 14, 2024, from 5:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. The virtual meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 15, 2024, 5:30 p.m.

PLACE: The Public Meeting will be offered in-person and virtually.

The in-person meeting will take place at the Havert L. Fenn Center located at 2000 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, FL 34982 on Tuesday, May 14, 2024 at 5:30 p.m.

To participate virtually on Wednesday, May 15, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. from your computer, tablet, or smartphone please register using the link: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/3565960738730236762. Participants can also use their phone by dialing +1 (631) 992-3221; Access Code: 588-847-027.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: St. Lucie County will hold a Public Kick-Off Meeting regarding the Glades Cut Off Road Project Development and Environment Study from Range Line Road to Selvitz Road. The financial project identification number is 452761-1-22-01.

The meeting will consist of a formal presentation followed by a question-and-answer session. Staff will be available to answer questions and provide assistance. Comments and questions will be answered in the order received. If your question is not answered during the event, a response will be provided in writing following the meeting. Questions and comments may also be submitted before the meeting by emailing the project email at GladesCutOff@kimley-horn.com.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated May 26, 2022, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and FDOT.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: St. Lucie County County Engineer Dan Zrallack, P.E., at (772) 462-1707, or via project email at: GladesCutOff@kimley-horn.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Dan Zrallack, P.E., at (772) 462-1707, or in writing at St. Lucie County, 2300 Virginia Avenue, Fort Pierce, FL 34982 or by project email at: GladesCutOff@kimley-horn.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: St. Lucie County County Engineer Dan Zrallack, P.E., at (772) 462-1707 or via project email at GladesCutOff@kimley-horn.com.
